Global Youth H.E.L.P. (Health, Education, Leadership Program) Inc. Newsletter



Update

Thank you dear friends and supporters. With your generous support, we continue to expand our programs to serve children in need and training youth leaders.

Our energetic and dedicated youth volunteers have conducted health awareness campaigns, educational programs, and school supply donation projects to children in need in America and abroad.

We are very grateful for the leadership lessons we are learning while working with the energetic members of our Global Youth, H.E.L.P. team.

We really appreciate each and every person who has supported and encouraged our efforts to make a difference in the lives of young people.

Our sincerest thanks from the Global Youth H.E.L.P. Team.

Fundraising

Thank you very much to the Indo-American Association of Delaware (IAAD) Youth Group for raising funds through their annual Health & Charity Fair and donating these funds to Global Youth H.E.L.P. Inc. The generous donation enabled us to expand our programs in America and abroad and was specifically allocated for the medical camps and the school donation programs in India.

Foster Care Programs

Backpack Donation Program:

For the past three years, Global Youth H.E.L.P. Inc. members have been donating back packs and school supplies at the Delaware Division of Family Services (DFS). Thank you to Ananya Singh, Aman Singh, Radhika Malhotra, Mohan Malhotra, and Krish Malhotra for their hard work in fundraising, purchasing the backpacks, and personally donating the supplies to the DFS.

Thank you to **Varoun Gulati** for taking the initiative to build and expand the backpack donation program in Boston. In addition, this year Varoun worked with local corporations to donate furniture and toys for the Boston foster care center.

Veteran's Program

Radhika Malhotra worked to partner with Sanford School and the Indo-American Association of Delaware (IAAD) students to collect gently used winter garments such as coats, hats and gloves, for homeless veterans. To collect the clothes, Sanford students held fun competitions to encourage the other students to donate. Radhika and her peers collected many winter clothes and donated them to the Veterans Association of Delaware.

The mission of Global Youth H.E.L.P. is:

"To harness the power of youth by developing a global network of passionate youth leaders dedicated to performing community service and leading positive change through health, education, and leadership programs"

Our Programs

- Tobacco Awareness Events
- Backpack Donations
- School Supply Donations
- Computer Literacy Program
- Library Launches in Indian Villages
- Book Donations
- Sports Equipment Donations
- Clothing and Toy Donations
- Health Awareness Campaigns
- Youth Leadership Training

Backpack Donation Program





India Programs









India Chapter

Thank you to the members in India for making 2012 a very exciting and successful year!

Medical Camps

Global Youth H.E.L.P. funded three free medical camps and donated medical supplies for the benefit of underprivileged youth and their families. The volunteers served more than 1,000 people through these medical camps. Each person was provided with clean drinking water, a consultation with a qualified doctor, and medicine or a referral to a specialist at the local hospital. A sincere thank you to Dr. Abhinav and his team of medical assistants who volunteered their time and worked tirelessly to make sure every person in line was given medicine and help.

The medical camps were organized in partnership with Kaksha, a local Indian non-profit organization. These efforts were spearheaded by **Bhrigu Dutt**, Chair of the Indian Chapter of Global Youth H.E.L.P. Inc. Bhrigu continued the program and organized a total of eight medical camps in Indian villages. In addition, he distributed warm clothes and blankets to those in need.

• Computer Literacy Program:

In 2012, Global Youth H.E.L.P. Inc. members donated a computer to a school for the physically and mentally challenged. We have been working closely with this school over the past five years. This computer has enabled the teachers to learn about innovative ways to teach disabled students and has provided the tools for the students to learn through customized online curriculums. In addition, we have selected an instructor to train the teachers to better utilize and maintain the computer.

School Supply Donation:

We have continued to expand our school supply donation program for students in the village and to the school for mentally and physically challenged children in Mhow, India. In January 2012, we visited the students and donated new books, toys, and musical instruments to be kept in the classroom. The students were overjoyed to have new games and toys that would help them learn and improve their motor skills.

Thank You

Thank you to everyone who has continued to support us in our endeavors to help young people become leaders in their communities. We are working hard to enhance our personal leadership and organizational skills. Our most satisfying experiences have come from sharing our experiences with other young people and helping them develop their leadership skills.

We would like to give special thanks to the World of Children Foundation, Indo-American Association of Delaware, the YWCA of Delaware, the Sai Group, Bank of America Foundation, the Home Life Center, Delaware Division of Family Services and all of our friends and family.

We are extremely grateful for your support over the years. It is with your generous help and support that we have been able to continue our efforts training young people to become leaders. We are excited to continue expanding our programs and helping more students in the coming year!

Thank you from
Meghan and Sarina Pasricha
Co-Presidents
And the youth volunteer team at Global Youth
H.E.L.P. Inc.

